Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on a sustainable EU policy for the High North, adopted by the Commission on 5 April 2011
1.
Rapporteur: Michael GAHLER (EPP/DE)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0377/2010 / P7_TA-PROV(2011)0024
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 20 January 2011
4.
Subject: A sustainable EU policy for the High North

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Foreign Affaires (AFET)
6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

During the debate at the January Plenary Session the European External Action Service (EEAS), represented by Commissioner Füle, stressed the important contribution made by the European Parliament (EP) with this High North Report to the gradual building of the European Union’s (EU) Arctic policy. This EP initiative contains valuable suggestions and requests.

The EEAS welcomes the open acknowledgement made by the EP Plenary on the EU´s lack of Arctic Ocean coastline as well as its recognition of its importance as a regional Arctic stakeholder, not only because three EU Member States are Arctic States, but also because the EU has responsibilities and legitimate interests in the Arctic. The EEAS and the Commission will promote, together with the EU Member States in the fields of shared competences, the respect to the international agreements governing the region, including notably UNCLOS, and the sustainable use of natural resources, especially within the multilateral bodies dealing totally or in part with Arctic issues, like the Arctic Council.

The EU, along with other developed areas of the world, is partially responsible of the environmental conditions affecting the Arctic ecosystem and has measured it so in the Arctic Footprint Assessment, commissioned by the European Commission and published in December 2010. The protection of the Arctic in unison with its population has been indeed a key priority policy for the EU since 2008. The Commission will take into account both human and environmental sensitivities of the Arctic area when negotiating bilateral agreements. The EEAS and the Commission services have established a dialogue with the indigenous and local peoples of the Arctic that will be strengthened in the years to come. They have already been asked to participate in an information sharing project in order to produce environmental assessments.

As a leader in Arctic research, the EU (including MS research) will continue to foster and support scientific activities to clarify how to improve the future protection of the Arctic ecosystem, including its human dimension. The establishment of an EU Arctic Information Centre is currently under evaluation. The Commission will also promote the respect of the highest environmental standards and technology for the use of the Arctic resources and when dealing with access to the Arctic. The EEAS and the Commission will seek a close cooperation with the Arctic partner states.

The EEAS will take into account the EP guidelines when building the next steps of the future EU Arctic policy. The EEAS -specifically the Regional Cooperation Unit within the Managing Director Europe and Central Asia-, and Commission's DG MARE (acting as the cross-cutting coordinator within the Commission) will coordinate the implementation of the integrated EU Arctic policy. They will continue working closely together at the Arctic Inter-Service Group.
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